March 22, 2016
The Honorable Ben Allen

California State Senate

State Capitol, Room 2054

Sacramento, CA 95814

SUBJECT:
SB 933 (ALLEN) TEACHERS: CALIFORNIA TEACHER CORPS ACT OF 2016: TEACHER RESIDENCY PROGRAMS
Dear Senator Allen:
We are pleased to SUPPORT your SB 933 (Allen), which helps high-need school districts establish and maintain teacher residency programs in partnership with teacher preparation institutions, community partners, and other nonprofits, to prepare and mentor new teachers. This measure represents a comprehensive approach that maximizes the use of state dollars by requiring participating school districts to match the state’s contribution and use the proven teacher preparation strategies to train, support, and retain a new generation of teachers.

Having strong teachers in every classroom is critical to ensuring more students graduate from high school adequately prepared to enter the workforce or further their education without significant remediation. As such, the current teacher shortage presents a significant threat to the state’s ongoing efforts to meet future workforce needs. Senate Bill 933 is a prudent investment in the most important component of our education system, its teachers, and will contribute to the long-term health of the state’s economy.
For these reasons, we are pleased to SUPPORT your SB 933 (Allen). 

Sincerely,

cc:
Cathy McBride, Office of the Governor


The Honorable Ben Allen, District Office

